
 
September 18, 2022

Governor Gavin Newsom 

1021 O Street, Suite 9000 

Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: AB 2417, Youth Bill of Rights 

Dear Governor Newsom, 

The Foster Care Project has many years been one of the most active and effective ministries at All Saints 

Church. They aid and advocate for youth in foster care and those transitioning out of foster care into 

adulthood. This year their advocacy has led them to support AB 2417, an expansion of the Youth Bill of 

Rights. 

Existing law has established a Youth Bill of Rights, which includes the right to live in a safe, healthy, and 

clean environment conducive to treatment and rehabilitation, to contact attorneys, ombudspersons, and 

other advocates regarding conditions of confinement or violations of rights, and to receive a quality 

education. Under existing law, the Youth Bill of Rights applies to youth confined in a facility of the Division 

of Juvenile Justice in the Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation. 

AB 2417 would require the ombudsperson to notify the complainant in writing of the intention to investigate 

or refer the complaint for investigation and provide written notice of the final outcome of a complaint. The 

bill would require data published and provided to the Legislature by the ombudsperson to be disaggregated 

by gender, sexual orientation, race, and ethnicity of the complainants to the extent this information is 

available. 

AB 2417 would make the Youth Bill of Rights applicable to youth confined in any juvenile facility not just the 

Division of Juvenile Justice. The bill would further require, as part of the Youth Bill of Rights, that youth have 

access to postsecondary academic and career technical education and programs and access to information 

regarding parental rights, among other things and require that standardized information explaining these 

rights be developed. 

AB 2417 would additionally prohibit discrimination against youth on the basis of gender expression or 

immigration status. The bill would make related and conforming changes and update cross-references to 

the Office of Youth and Community Restoration. 

This bill is an important expansion of the Youth Bill of Rights and the postsecondary education requirements 

will greatly aid foster youth transitioning into adulthood. The Foster Care Project and All Saints Church has 

supported AB 2417 through the legislature and I now urge you to sign it into law. 

Sincerely, 

Print Name ____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________________________ 


